Climate change negotiators agree on intensified UNFCCC negotiating schedule for 2010

Bonn, 11 April 2010 - The first round of UN climate change talks since the UN Climate Change
Conference in Copenhagen at the end of 2009 concluded Sunday in Bonn with agreement to
intensify the negotiating schedule in order to achieve a strong outcome in Mexico at the end of
the year.

In addition to the negotiating sessions already scheduled for 2010, governments decided at the
Bonn April meeting to hold two additional sessions of at least one week each.

The additional sessions will take place between the 32nd session of the UNFCCC Convention
subsidiary bodies from 31 May to 11 June 2010 and the UN Climate Change Conference in
Mexico from 29 November to 10 December 2010.

The Ad Hoc Working Group on Long-term Cooperative Action under the Convention
(AWG-LCA) invited its Chair to prepare, under her own responsibility, a text to facilitate
negotiations among Parties, in time for the May/June sessions in Bonn.

"At this meeting in Bonn, | have generally seen a strong desire to make progress," said
UNFCCC Executive Secretary Yvo de Boer. "However, whilst more meeting time is important, it
is itself not a recipe for success," he cautioned.
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